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Dates to Remember 

O.T.  -  Emma  -  8th  & 15th December Speech  -  Rachael  -  8th, 9th, 15th & 16th Dec. 

School Concert  -  Monday 8th December Last Day Term 4   -  Wednesday  17th December 

Term 1 2015   commences   -  Friday  30th January 

SCHOOL CONCERT ï MONDAY 8th December 12.00 start.  

WANGARATTA HIGH SCHOOL Performing Arts Centre.   All family and friends are welcome.  
 

As I write the final newsletter and reflect on student achievements and progress, however small or large, I would like 

to thank all readers for their ongoing support and the good will they show towards all staff at our school. It is the 

relationships that we have with each and every one of the studentsô parents/carers that enables us to continue to have 

happy children who want to come to school for  the many learning opportunities that abound.   

I would also like to publicly thank all staff and volunteers for their ongoing commitment in making sure that all stu-

dents have a relevant learning focus and are cared for in a safe, supportive learning environment. Nothing is too 

much trouble for our staff and they work collegially in all areas of the school, which as you know is growing and 

progressing. I am a very proud Principal. 
   

School Concert: we hope, that as many family and friends as possible will come and cheer on our students in the 

school concert on Monday 8th December at 12.30.  

Spirit of Christmas: the Spirit of Christmas pop up shop is gearing up to be better and bigger than last year, with 

over 1000 gifts to give away. The shop opens on Wednesday 10th until Friday 12th December from 9.00 until 5.00pm 

in the old Mitchell Health  shop, 78 Murphy St, Wangaratta. The VCAL students have teamed with GoTAFE VCAL  

this year.  
 

Transition ï over the past weeks we have been transitioning most of our new students who will be with us for the 

2015 school year. There have been some anxious and nervous young people and I am extremely proud and pleased 

to observe our current students welcome and befriend the newbies. We will have about 17 new students transitioning 

and on the state wide transition day next Tuesday 9th, all new staff together with their class for 2015 will have a class 

for the day. To aid those anxious students, a letter detailing next yearôs teacher, assistant and classmates will be com-

ing home Friday 5th December, so if you havenôt received notification please give a call.  

Farewell  to exiting students: This year we farewell  6 students who have turned 18. Christopher Bettany,  Antho-

ney Ricardo, Robbie Campbell, Kasie Holmes, Sophie Grant, and Keenan Darcy. All students will making a start in 

their new lives and all have had some relevant transition. The School Leavers dinner was held last Wednesday.  It 

was a fabulous night. 
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   Together We Will:  Be Learners.  Be Safe.  Be Respectful. 

Farewell to staff: this year we farewell Peter Stewart who has been working at the school for 12 years. Peter has 

watched the school grow and blossom, has worked across the school in many rooms and with many students. He 

plays and sings terrific songs to the students. He is also the schools recycler, keeping the school clean and these 

last two years has been a great help in Art after school. He takes with him many fond memories. We wish Peter all 

the best in this new phase of his life. 

 

Lee Russell  has been working in Mt Beauty all year and is returning to his previous school in Melbourne. Leeôs 

signing abilities are second to none. We also wish Lee the best for the future. 

 

School Council had its final meeting this week where we farewelled Noel Pearson. Noel has served on Council 

since 2006, and has been the Vice President, stepping up on occasions if Darryl has been absent. At the moment 

our thoughts are with Noel as he helps Libby overcome some serious health problems as a result of a recent 

stroke. 

 

School Fees: over the past years our weekly expenses have increased, and we are finding it more and more diffi-

cult to provide resources and run the educational programs, such as swimming, cooking, community access, and 

provide up to date and necessary technologies  such as iPads and computers . In addition, many students and their 

families access our speech and OT specialists. It has been some ten years since fees have increased. 

 

To this end, and after much discussion over several meetings, School Council decided to increase term fees to 

$110.00 a term, and to ask families to contribute $5.00 to studentsô swimming and cooking programs which are 

additional to the standard curriculum program. Families can either make this contribution in weekly instalments or 

by a lump sum. There will be more information early next year. 

 

Bussing: as you may be aware WDSS has 4 buses which transport students to our school. They are Wahgunyah- 

WDSS self -managed bus, Porepunkah and Moyhu ï Fallons and Benalla (Dysonôs) By the middle of last term  

the Benalla bus had more students than seats. A small WDSS bus, staffed by our staff has been picking up stu-

dents in Glenrowan so that all students can make it to school. This is not ideal. We have been lobbying Student 

Transport Unit and Tim Mc Curdy to help us rectify this issue. The Porepunkah bus is also full.  

 

By the start of the year, the Wahgunyah and the Moyhu buses will only have 1or 2 spare seats. The policy is that 

students who are enrolled full time, have preference and priority, and where other bus services ie mainstream bus-

es can be used, then this is a considered option. Of course, this is not an option for most of our students, so a co-

nundrum remains. Rest assured we are doing all in our power to work on the problems and we are hopeful that a 

change in government might bring some much needed funds to continue to transport our students.  

 

Changes to bus routes: This time last year, parents/carers were informed of the changes we had to make to the 

Moyhu bus run (Bob and Donnaôs bus) to accommodate 8 new students. I thank all families for their understand-

ing at that time. This year there will be some minor changes and parents/carers will be informed in due course.  

I remind all families that the expectation and bus policy is that students MUST be accompanied to and from their 

bus stops, every morning and every afternoon. Parents/carers are also asked to watch their child as they alight the 

bus unless there is an agreement with the school that this doesnôt occur. To ensure the safety of all students and to 

alleviate any anxiety from supervising adults, this is the policy as set by the Student Transport Unit in Melbourne.  

 

I wish all families together with their children a Safe and Merry Christmas. I look forward to seeing you back in 

2015.  Please take good care, and have a well earned rest  from the routines of school. 

 

 

Libby Hosking 
Principal 
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Mt. Beauty  -  Lee and Sam  

During the last week students went on an excursion and visited the gold mining town of Chiltern.  Students were 

amazed by what they saw on the main street and enjoyed learning about some of the buildings, post office box, 

the local petrol station and how chemists measured out items. At the end of the main street there was an old can-

non and students asked questions about the cannon including the Anzac walk that the community has.  On the 

walk back towards our bus we stopped in at the Deadly Arts Gallery. The studentôs engagement levels were 

high and enjoyed  looking through the Deadly Arts Gallery and seeing all the wonderful paintings. 
 

After the walk along the main street we visited the old bakery (now called Grantees) and enjoyed eating fish and 

chips. After meeting the worker at Grantees and asking questions, we moved to Lake Anderson Park for games 

and activities.  My favorite part of this excursion was The Star Theatre, which was also a popular favorite 

among the students.  It was good to  know that the cinema is still being used to this day.  
 

In the classroom students have been working on their independent living skills and learning how to iron. This 

has been a wonderful class with students learning about some of the key features of ironing. This includes how 

to fill the iron up water, using the steam, function and learning how long it takes for an iron to cool down. Stu-

dents have been focusing on ironing jeans and tops.   
 

With the school concert less than a week away, students have been working very hard on their costumes and 

performances. We all hope that it is ñAwesomeò.  Students have been making their Lego blocks and letters and 

learning their routine for the show.  

BullerðAllan, Suzanne, Mab & Peter 

Well, itôs that time of the year again.  

All too quickly another Summer is 

here and Christmas is just around the 

corner.  The Summer days give us all 

the chance to get out of the classroom, 

do some reading, with the help of our 

tireless volunteers, and have a spot of 

morning tea in the outside air. 

 

Itôs also that time when we must say a 

sad goodbye to two of our long term 

students, Chris and Anthony.  They go 

with our most sincere good wishes as   

we also wish the best for our students, 

supporters and volunteers over the 

holiday break. 
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Wow, what a year it has been in Mount Pilot this year. We have had some highs, lows and challenges 

along the way and have come through with flying colours.  

Our lows would be the loss of Connor and Will who both relocated to new schools and we wish them all 

the best.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our highs of course are too numerous to count 

but some of the best ones were: Brydie, Aaron, 

Zac and Holly reaching 100 Nights of Reading, 

Brydie and Kaitlyn receiving the Lionôs Chil-

dren of Courage Awards, Brydie and Connorôs 

Netball Awards and our trip to Fifteen Mile 

Creek. 

 

We have had an absolute blast. All students are 

now prepared for take off into 2015. We hope 

you enjoyed your flight with us and look for-

ward to you flying with us again soon. Take 

Care. 

Mt. Pilot  -  Sarah and Fiona 


